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Pursuant to §4901:1-6-14(F)(2) of the Ohio Administrative Code (OAC), a for-profit incumbent 
local exchange carrier (ILEC) shall maintain a tariffed rate cap for BLES and shall file an 
updated tariff, for each exchange with BLES flexibility, at the end of each twelve-month period, 
to reflect the new anniversary date and, as necessary, the new tariffed rate cap for BLES.  This 
section further states such tariff amendment shall be filed as a zero-day tariff amendment (ZTA). 

On January 26, 2018, Cincinnati Bell Telephone Company (Applicant) filed a zero-day notice 
filing to revise its PUCO No. 1 tariff to update the basic local exchange service (BLES) pricing 
flexibility information to reflect the new anniversary date and the new tariffed rate cap for BLES.  
The Staff reviewed all documents and exhibits, submitted with this filing and finds that the 
Applicant’s filing satisfies all requirements the set forth in §4901:1-6-14(F)(2).    

In conclusion, Staff recommends that this filing, as amended, be permitted to remain in effect. 
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